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This issue marks the first in what should be a long line of newsletters designed to update
and inform supporters, students, collaborators and the public about the activities of the
UWRF Tissue and Cellular Innovation Center or TCIC. Plans call for this newsletter to be
produced at least twice a year. It will include news and overviews of Center activities as
well as updates on TCIC students and former students. Future plans and directions will
also be addressed whenever possible to keep our readers informed and up-to-date.
Thanks for taking the time and interest to follow the TCIC, we sincerely hope to make it
worth your effort.
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Wisconsin Secretary of
Commerce, Dick
Leinenkugal presented
the keynote address to
an overall crowd of
some 125 people who
attended the TCIC
opening event.
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On March 9™ 2009, the UW-RF Tissue and Cellular Innovation
Center or TCIC formally opened at a major campus event held in the
UC Ballroom. This event, hosted jointly by Chancellor Connie Foster’'s
office, the WiSys Technology Foundation and the TCIC culminated a
year-long effort to transform the Center for Advanced Cell Biology and
Imaging Center (Lyden Lab) into a new enterprise. First proposed by
the WiSys Technology Foundation from Madison during February of
2008, the TCIC joined the Nanotechnology Center at UW-Platteville as
one of two such centers in the UW-System. Plans call for a total of 6
UW Innovation Centers to be developed in the coming years. The
other three will be at UW-Steven Point, UW-Stout, UW-LaCrosse and
UW-Whitewater with each focused on different topics and areas of
expertise. The TCIC is focused on tissue engineering and stem cell
biology. These centers represent a new paradigm for the participating
comprehensive campuses in which the traditional mission of teaching
and training will blend with cutting edge research and economic



development-related industrial (and clinical) collaborations. Plans call
for the Centers to become self-sustaining within a five year period.

The March 9™ event began with a 3 hour symposium and poster
session in which collaborating fellows and other researchers presented
a series of related presentations on topics of potential or current
interface with the TCIC. In total, 11 presentations were made by
collaborators from 3 UW-campuses (UW-Stout, UW-Stevens Point and
UW-RF), 3 clinical collaborators from across the region (Marshfield
Clinic, River Falls Hospital Cancer Center and UMinn Medical School)
and finally 4 representatives of industrial collaborators (Phillips
Plastics, BioE, Hysitron, and CAP Biomaterials) from both Wisconsin
and Minnesota. These presentations were followed by comments from
Chancellor Foster, Maliyakal John (Managing Director of WiSys
Technology Foundation), Kris Andrews (UW-System Vice President for
Federal Relations) and Dr. Bob Nelson (1990 UWRF Distinguish
Alumni and senior research scientist at Regions Hospital). The final
highlight of the day was the keynote address delivered by the
Wisconsin Secretary of Commerce, Dick Leinenkugal. Secretary
Leinenkugal provided state cabinet level approval and encouragement
for the concepts represented by the TCIC particularly and the
Innovation Centers concept generally. That endorsement recognized
the immense potential of developing active collaborations between UW
campuses and clinical or industrial partners as we have done over the
past year.

Following lunch and the keynote address, the day finished up with
Dr. Tim Lyden, Director of the TCIC presenting a short “Virtual Tour”
which highlighted current and future research, teaching and outreach
activities of the TCIC. This was followed by a presentation ceremony
at which collaborators and current/former TCIC students received
acknowledgements of their contributions to this exciting new idea.
Overall throughout the day more than 125 people attended the event
including students, faculty, administrators, collaborators, economic
development experts, state politicians, congressional office staff
members and regional press representatives. With the formal opening
completed... now the real work of the TCIC begins!

Above left, Senator Harsdorf
and UWRF Chancellor Connie
Foster along with Vice
Chancellor Lisa Wheeler and
Dean John Murphy from UW-
Stout watch presentations by
various speakers, including
Majid Entezarian (above right),
Dr. Bob Nelson (left) and TCIC
Director, Dr. Tim Lyden (right).




Human prostate cancerous tumor
explant in long-term culture.
Following several weeks in culture
this sample and several others
displayed a unique propensity to
develop large cystic features (arrow).
To date; prostate, breast, lung, colon
and brain tumor samples have been
maintained for up to 8 months on 3D
scaffolds.

During the summer of 2008, Dr. Lyden and the TCIC were awarded
a second WiSys Technology Foundation ARG grant to establish a
collaborative research program together with physicians at the
Marshfield Clinic. This project has been in the planning and paperwork
phase for nearly two years and finally began in earnest during
December of 2008. The project focuses on application of the uniquely
successful TCIC tissue engineering technology to the growth and
testing of primary human tumors. The overall goal of this work is to
develop new translational and personalized medicine approaches to
the treatment of cancer and focuses on “tumor stem cells”. In very
early results with breast, prostate, lung and colon tumors some positive
results have already been achieved in terms of 3D growth and even
modeling of secondary “tissue” characteristics. Continuing studies are
ongoing to refine our understanding of the processes being observed
and to define the nature and dimensions of the sampling protocols and
culture conditions. In addition, ongoing efforts to fund this research
into the future produced two NIH grant submissions in January and
April with additional submissions planned for the summer and fall of
2009. As the project got started this winter, physicians at the new
River Falls Cancer Center and the Aurora-Green Bay Medical
Consortium in Eastern Wisconsin also joined the project.

In April of 2009, the TCIC hosted the second annual TCIC/CVTC
Nanobiotechnology symposium for 9 students and 3 staff from the
Chippewa Valley Technical School's nanotechnology program. This is
an annual daylong event in which 2 year CVTC students get hands-on
introductions to tissue engineering and stem cell biology as these apply



to the field of nanotechnology. Begun in 2008 as a cornerstone to the
developing collaborative relationship between the TCIC and CVTC.
This workshop has also become the capstone event for these students
in their Nanobiotechnology course as they establish “engineered”
artificial tissues here at UWRF and then later receive these cultures,
following growth, to be examined by electron microscopy at their facility
in Eau Claire. This year an added dimension to this successful
workshop was the inclusion of a UWRF undergraduate cell culture
student, Lucy Dagen-Wakefield, as a workshop teaching assistant.
Despite the fact that she had only just recently learned cell culture
methods herself, Lucy was a great addition to the day and significantly
assisted in the learning of her fellow students from CVTC. This
collaborative teaching relationship has now expanded to include the
development of an NSF-Applied Technology Grant Application which is
focused on a potential new summer-long training program between the
TCIC, the UW-Stout Genomics Center and the CVTC Nanotechnology
Center.

UWREF cell culture student Lucy
Dagen-Wakefield helps instruct CVTC
nanobiotechnology students in proper
aseptic techniques during the 2™
Annual TCIC/CVTC Tissue
Engineering and Stem Cell Biology
workshop.

The 12 students and instructors from
this year's CVTC Nanobiotechnology
course who participated in the 2m
Annual TCIC/CVTC Tissue
Engineering and Stem Cell Biology
workshop.

The 2008-09 academic year was a very busy presentation year for
students of the TCIC with research presentations at national, regional
and local meetings throughout the year. In the Fall of 2008, McNair
Scholars Victor Piazza and Chawntou Yang, presented at the 17th
Annual Ronald E. McNair Scholars Symposium in Berkeley, CA, the
2008 Annual Biomedical Research Conference for Minority Students in



Orlando, FL as well as the 2008 Regional McNair Conference in
Delevin WI.. These students also joined labmates Danae Helton, Steve
Talsness and Luke Score in presentations at the 2009 National
Conference on Undergraduate Research (NCUR) in La Crosse, W1 and
the 2009 Posters in the Rotunda at the capital in Madison as well as
the 60th Annual UW-River Falls Foundation Dinner, the 2008 Family
Day Event, and the 7" Annual SURSCA Evening Gala of RSCA during
the Fall.

UWREF TCIC research student, Danae
Helton presents research on
characterization of artificial tissues
generated with the human placental
cell line, BeWo. In this case, Danae is
presenting at the National Conference
on Undergraduate Research held at
UW-L this year. This was Danae’s
second NCUR conference and forth or
fifth overall conference presentation.
Danae hopes to continue her
education in graduate studies after
working for a short time in industry.

UWRF TCIC research student (and
McNair Scholar), Victor Piazza
presents research on characterization
of artificial tissues generated with the
a rat embryonic cardiomyocyte cell
line, CRL-1446. In this case, Victor is
presenting at the 2009 Posters in the
Rotunda event held in Madison at the
Capital. Here Victor is discussing his
work with State Senator Harsdorf who
took time in her busy schedule to talk
extensively with all of the UWRF
students presenting that day. Victor
plans to continue his education in
graduate studies focused on
bioengineering.

UWREF TCIC research student, Steve
Talsness presenting research on the
characterization of a cell strain
recently derived from human
embryonic stem cells at the TCIC. In
this case, Steve is presenting at the
National Conference on
Undergraduate Research held at UW-
L. Steve plans to enter Medical
School next year following an
internship at the Marshfield Clinic.




UWRF TCIC research student (and
McNair Scholar), Chawntou Yang
presents research on cell culture
growth differences between traditional
media supplements and human serum
(his own) supplementation. In this
case, Chawntou is presenting at the
National Conference on
Undergraduate Research held at UW-
L this year. Chawntou hopes to
pursue his graduate studies next year
following an upcoming planned
marriage.

UWRF TCIC research student, Luke
Score presents research on the
isolation and characterization of
human breast milk stem cells. This
unique and cutting edge work followed
recent reports of these adult stem
cells in the literature. In this case,
Luke is presenting at the 2009 Posters
in the Rotunda event held in Madison
at the Capital. Luke plans to continue
his education in graduate studies
focused on tissue engineering
following a planned stint in the
biotechnology industry.
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UWRF TCIC Director, Tim Lyden
above explains details concerning the
neural artificial tissues (ATs)
generated by the TCIC since 2004.
Above right, UW-System Regent
Aaron Wingad asks a detailed
question about the ATs structures.
Below right, apparently he and
Chancellor Van Galen liked what they
heard for an answer!



